
From:  Leedham Jane Jane.Leedham@networkrail.co.uk    
   Sent: Wed 04/06/2014 12:09 
To:  Leighton, Gerry <Gerry.Leighton@orr.gsi.gov.uk> 
CC: Eddy Bridget <Bridget.Eddy@networkrail.co.uk>; Deveson Hannah 

<Hannah.Deveson@networkrail.co.uk> 
Subject: RE: Proposed modification to the National Station Access Conditions 2013 
 
Dear Gerry, 
 
We welcome the opportunity to comment on ORR’s proposed modification to the National Station 
Access Conditions 2013 (England & Wales) and National Station Access Conditions 2013 (Scotland), 
together the ‘NSACs’, to rectify a cross-referencing error that resulted from the PR13 review notice for 
stations. 
 
Network Rail supports the proposal to correct the cross-referencing error in Condition F11.2.1 (ii) of 
the NSACs as highlighted in the modification letter of 8 May 2014, specifically that the current 
reference to reviewing the long term charge as a result of any review notice given by ORR “under 
paragraph 42.4.1.2” is incorrect. We agree that the cross reference should be amended to “Condition 
F11.4.1.2” and that the test set out in Condition B6 of the NSACs has been met to make this change. 
 
Please note that we do not wish for any part of this response to remain confidential. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Jane Leedham   
Stations & Depots Leasing Manager  
Network Operations 

Email: jane.leedham@networkrail.co.uk 
  
Network Rail | The Quadrant: MK | Elder Gate | MILTON KEYNES | MK9 1EN 
 

 
From: Leighton, Gerry [mailto:Gerry.Leighton@orr.gsi.gov.uk]  
Sent: 08 May 2014 11:24 
Subject: Proposed modification to the National Station Access Conditions 2013 
 
We have today issued a consultation in accordance with Condition B6 of the National Station 
Access Conditions 2013 (“NSACs”) to seek your views on a proposed modification to the 
NSACs 2013 (England & Wales) and the NSACs 2013 (Scotland). 
 
The consultation can be found on our website here.  
 
Please note that the closing date for consultation responses is 17:00HRS on Friday 4 
July 2014. 
 
Regards,  
 
Gerry Leighton | Head of Stations & Depots and Network Code 
Office of Rail Regulation | One Kemble Street | London | WC2B 4AN 

 
Web: www.orr.gov.uk | Twitter: @railregulation 
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